
SANTA FE COUNTY CLERK’S OFFICE 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
Santa Fe – May 31, 2019 

Notice of Solicited Letters of Interest to Serve on the Board of Registration 

The Santa Fe County Clerk’s office is soliciting letters of interest to serve on the Board of 
Registration.  The Board of County commissioners (“BCC”) shall appoint a five-member board of 
which members shall not during their service be county employees, elected officials or 
candidates for public office, and not more than two members of the Board of Registration shall 
be members of the same political party at the time of their appointment; provided that: 

1. a member of the board of registration shall not have changed party registration in the 
two years next preceding the member’s appointment in such a manner that the member’s 
prior party registration would make the member ineligible to serve on the board of 
registration; and 
 

2. a member of the board of registration shall not continue to serve on the board of 
registration if the member changes party registration after the date of appointment in 
such a manner to make the member ineligible to serve on the board of registration. 
 

3. In the event that a position on the board of registration becomes vacant for any of the 
reasons described in Section 10-3-1 NMSA 1978, the board of county commissioners shall 
appoint a replacement who shall qualify pursuant to Section 1-4-34 (B) and serve until the 
expiration of the original term. 

The members appointed to the Board of Registration shall serve from July 1 of an odd-
numbered year until June 30 of the next succeeding odd-numbered year, but each member 
shall hold their office until their successors are appointed and qualified. 

Letters of interest should be sent to Theresa Atencio at tatencio@santafecountynm.gov or fax 
to (505) 995-2767 before June 7, 2019. 

Geraldine Salazar 
Santa Fe County Clerk 
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